CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Friday, October 9, 2009






9:00 AM- 11:00 AM

4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Breitenberger, Daniels, Mumy, Lyvers-Peffer, Severtis, Vankeerbergen  (Guest: Gustafson)
AGENDA:

1. Introductions and calibration by Terry Gustafson:

· Thank members for service. 

· Looking forward, much work this year: e.g., semester conversion.

· Subcommittee chairs will report to full CCI
· Tension between academic freedom and micromanaging. CCI Subcommittees need to look at bigger picture. 

· Q: What is the role of subcommittee in semester conversion? A: When it comes to the GEC content of this subcommittee, committee can discuss how it envisages those learning outcomes to be incorporated into semester conversion. Subcommittee can also discuss more general GEC issues if that seems desirable. Non-ASC members can communicate to their colleges how ASC views semester conversion process.
2. Select chair for the meeting (J. Fredal, regular, absent today)

· Mumy will be chair for day (vote by acclamation)
3. Approve minutes from 6/9/09

· Q: The last page of those minutes, announce a “discussion of the courses below […] postponed until AU09.” Clarify? A: There was a special CCI ad-hoc meeting that already reviewed those courses. Minutes will be posted on ad-hoc site for review.
Mumy, Breitenberger, unanimously approved
4. Anthropology 597.05H (seeking Capstone GEC status) 
· This is a stand-alone H course. There is no regular version of this course.
· Assessment plan: 3 parts: SEI, discursive evaluation (committee believes this works well for Honors course; can be good quantitative measure), class observation by senior faculty member in dept. 
· Problem: Assessment plan does not explain how feedback will be used. It does not say anything about reporting. 

· Plan needs to explain how instructor is going to keep a record of feedback (could be a letter to chair or undergraduate committee). Letter should contain: (1) What was discovered by carrying out assessment and (2) what changes were subsequently made, if any (i.e., how are results going to be fed back into the course).
· Syllabus: expectation that group of students be diverse can be achieved if course well advertised.
· Topic is relevant, exciting, broadly based.

· Problem with grading scale: D- does not exist: needs to be changed

· Remove the mention of exams in the grades section (p. 2). 
· Tidy up reading list: numbers do not correspond to the actual numbers on bibliography (perhaps remove numbers altogether)
Daniels, Peffer, approved with contingency (in bold above)
5. Discussion 
Calendar conversion: 
· Q: For French 104, why does number of credit hours stay same on right side? A: Likely students will not take 2 years of language. Most courses will become 3 credit. 5 credit on the right may be a mistake. But there will be 5 credit graduate courses. Also some language courses will be combined (e.g., 101 + 102). 

· 5 day/week courses (there may be some, but mostly 2 or 3 days a week). There will also be fewer courses offered.
· Helpful comment was made at CCI concerning the 4 different types of courses 1) course that is “expanding” to be semester length/straightforward successor; 2) a pair (or more) of courses contracting to becoming a semester course; 3) deletion; 4) brand new course.  

· 750 minutes = 1 credit
· Labs & recitations: we’re not sure yet how they will work out, fit in yet. Subcommittee concerned about how lab minutes translate into equivalent lecture time minutes. What could minimum be for scheduling? It will need to be higher than ½. 
· Thought: uncoupling the labs? Problem: lab material is now linked to lecture. 
· In FAES, Department of Animal Sciences: right now there are conversations regarding eliminating and combining courses.

